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 Our Purpose: The Monmia school community is committed to providing          
innovative programs that stimulate and challenge each student to develop     
lifelong learning skills and strategies. We provide a safe, nurturing               
environment where teachers, students and parents work in an effective        
partnership. www.monmia.vic.edu.au.Ph: 9364 1007 
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Dear Monmia Families, 

WHAT CAUGHT MY EYE THIS WEEK 
¶ Thank you to Mandy Peters, Kathryn Buttigieg and Ros Brelis for managing the school while 

Principal Class were at the Network Conference. 

¶ I was impressed with the Year 5/6 students dressed up as the Sergeant of Arms and Speaker 
of the House as part of their Parliamentary In-School Experience.    The magic of Twitter  
enabled us to see their learning while away. 

¶ Preps enjoyed their firefighter visit, which also came to us via Twitter.   

¶ Excellent eSmart Information Night last Thursday presented by Sylvia Wellinger from the  
Alannah and Madeline Foundation.  So much new information about keeping young people safe 
online.  I learnt things I didnôt know and which I have now implemented.  Read on in this  
newsletter to find out more about the informative day the whole school had with Sylvia. Tan Ly 
has included some of the flyers you may wish to access. 

2017 KEILOR/ST ALBANS PRINCIPAL CLASS NETWORK CONFERENCE 
The focus of the conference was Neuroscience in Education.  Andrew Fuller, the presenter is a well 
known clinical psychologist who works in many schools and is also very involved in neuroscience  
research.  He has written many books for educators and parents.  Some key messages I gained from 
this conference: 
¶ Experience + Reflection = Learning 
¶ The segment of your brain which is above your left ear houses literacy learning-identifying the 

visual form of letter strings. 
¶ Frontal part of the brain focuses on planning, judgement, priming, pronunciation and  

articulation. 
¶ Increasing memory and concentration increases academic results. 
¶ Play is important for creativity.  Let your kids get dirty when they play. 
¶ Learning something just before sleep helps you remember it. 
This is just a small part of what we learnt.  Next week I will share his ideas on Brain Fuel. 
 
EARN & LEARN IS ON AGAIN AT MONMIA 
If you shop at Woolworths we ask that you please collect the Earn & Learn stickers and bring them to 
school.  There is a box in the front office where you can place your stickers.  We can redeem these 
stickers for our choice of educational resources.  In the past, we have been able to acquire musical 
instruments, sporting equipment and resources for the junior classrooms.  If you can help us earn 
more stickers we can acquire more resources.  If you donôt shop at Woolworths and still want to help 
us you could spread the word to families and friends.  If they were not collecting for other schools it 
would be a bonus for us if they donated their stickers.  Thank you for your assistance with this. 
 
SCHOOL ORGANISATION 
September is the month where we start preparing for our staffing and organization of classes for 
2018.  Our Prep enrolments are steadily growing and we will be deciding on the number of Prep  
classes we require.  If you have a child who is starting school next year, please ensure you have  
enrolled them so we can start to plan for Prep numbers for 2018. 

http://www.monmia.vic.edu.au


Enrolments for 2018 are now being taken. If you have a child that will be turning 5  before 
30 April 2018 and you want to enrol them for Prep, please see Ros or  Norma in the office 
for an enrolment pack.   
 
Parents/Guardians enrolling their child will need to provide their childôs birth   
certificate or passport as well as their completed immunisation certificate.    
 
Appointments for school tours are available on request and can be booked by  calling  
Norma or Ros in the Office on 9364 1007. 
 
If you know of neighbours or relatives living in our area who want to enrol their  children for 
2018 please ask them to contact the school for an enrolment pack.  
 
To secure a place in our Prep 2018 intake School Council has stipulated a $50  
 non-refundable deposit.  This security will be deducted from the 2018 Essential Student 
Learning Items - Bookpack. 
 
Enrolments will not be accepted without the deposit or the required certificates. 
 
Confirmation of enrolment will include a gift for each 2018 Prep student of a Book Box and 
book to start them on their reading adventure! 

²ŀǊƳ wŜƎŀǊŘǎΣ  

Lorraine Bell  
Principal 

 40 YEARS OF SERVICE WITH THE EDUCATION DEPARTMENT 
 
Last Sunday, I was very proud and honoured to attend the  
Victorian Education 2017 Recognition of Service Presentation 
Ceremony.  It was a privilege to be in the presence of such  
committed and  
passionate educators celebrating 40, 45, 50 and 55 years of  
service to Victorian Education.  The event was held at the Great 
Hall of the National Art Gallery of Victoria with Gill Callister,  
Secretary and the Honourable James Merlino MP both in  
attendance.  I thought I would indulge in sharing my educational  
pathway.   
The 40 years of service is counted from when I started  my  

teacher training at Melbourne State College in 1977.  I was fortunate to receive a studentship which 
meant I was paid by the Department while learning to be a teacher.  I graduated with a Diploma of 
Teaching (Primary) in 1979 and I started teaching at Calder Rise PS in 1980.   
For 21 years, I have been a classroom teacher, which means I have taught an average of 630  
students. I have been a PE and Drama teacher, a 1/2, 3/4 and 5/6 teacher.   From 2002 until 2005, I 
became an Assistant Principal and hope that I influenced another 1,600 students in that period.   
My principalship started at Monmia in 2006 and after eleven years I have seen on average another 
4,400 students graduate.  I can honestly say, with all my heart, that I am just as passionate and  
committed now to each student at Monmia as I was to my very first students in 1980. I remember 
pretending to be a teacher as a young child of five or six where I would read books to my younger 
brother and younger family friends.  My advice to every child, staff member and parent or guardian is 
to pursue your dreams, be persistent in living your values and be true to yourself in all that 
you do.   
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4(% &/#53 &/2 4()3 7%%+ )3ȡ RELATIONSHIPSïBeing a Good Friend!  

Dear Parents and Guardians, 
 
Relationships involve people so if you want to HAVE a good friend, then you have to 
BE a good friend. 
You are more likely to find someone who wants to be your special friend if you act like a 
good friend towards them. A good friend is loyal, kind and thoughtful, stands up for their 
friend, spends time with them, tells their friend about their feelings and listens to their 
friendôs problems.  A good friend looks for the good things their friend does. 
 
It is okay to have more than one friend. 
Many people have more than one friend at a time. However sometimes you may not have a 
friend for a while or you may only have one friend. Itôs good to try to make friends with sev-
eral people because there usually are a lot of nice people to be friends with and if one of 
your friends is away, the rest of you can play together. It is very helpful to get to know lots of 
different people because we can all learn from one another. 
 
It takes hard work to learn how to get along with other people and be a good friend. 
We arenôt born knowing how to be a friend and get along with others. We all have to learn 
how to do it just like we learn how to read, how to write and how to count. Then we have to 
practise what we have learned. To get along with others you have to stop and think about 
their feelings, not just your own. You also have to think about what is fair for them as well as 
fair for you.  
 
Family Activity 
As a family discuss what strategies your child can use to initiate a friendship with another 
person who might be on their own. Discuss what inviting someone to join a group might look 
like and sound like. Practise gestures like looking them in the eye, smiling and using hand 
gestures to invite someone to play.  Practise using a friendly voice and saying statements 
like: 

¶ ñWould you like to play with us?ò  

¶ ñI think you might enjoy joining this group.ò  

¶ At the end of the game say ñWell doneò or ñCongratulationsò and ñWould you like to 
join us again?ò 

Discuss with your child how they would feel in asking someone to join their group who was 
by themselves and how happy they would make the other person feel. 
 
I hope you find the articles useful and I look forward to any feedback. Next week we will 
continue exploring the topic of RELATIONSHIPS. 
 
Warm Regards, 
Lucy Vorpasso 

Assistant Principal - Student Engagement and Wellbeing 



       Student Engagement and Wellbeing 

Introducingé       
 
Dear Parents and Guardians, 

Monmia is a Bucket Filling School! 
We fill buckets and we donôt dip! 

We use our lid to keep our bucket full and keep the drops in! 
 
I love how the Bucket Fillers Philosophy has been embraced by our school community this year. I know that we 
can keep filling other peopleôs buckets and make Monmia Primary School a warm, positive and caring place to 
be. When we all fill other peopleôs buckets then all community members benefit from these acts of kindness.  
There is so much to acknowledge at Monmia Primary School! Here are some ódropsô for you to read.  

 
wŜƳŜƳōŜǊ ǘƘŀǘ ǿƘŜƴ ȅƻǳ Ŭƭƭ ǎƻƳŜƻƴŜ ŜƭǎŜΩǎ ōǳŎƪŜǘΣ ȅƻǳ Ŭƭƭ ȅƻǳǊǎ ŀǎ ǿŜƭƭ ǎƻ ƪŜŜǇ ŬƭƭƛƴƎ ōǳŎƪŜǘǎ aƻƴƳƛŀΗ  
 
IŀǇǇȅ .ǳŎƪŜǘ CƛƭƭƛƴƎΗ 
 

YƛƴŘ wŜƎŀǊŘǎΣ 

Lucy Vorpasso 

!ǎǎƛǎǘŀƴǘ tǊƛƴŎƛǇŀƭ - {ǘǳŘŜƴǘ 9ƴƎŀƎŜƳŜƴǘ ŀƴŘ ²ŜƭƭōŜƛƴƎ 
 
 
 
 



 
IMPORTANT DATES FROM THE DIARY 

 
 
TERM  3 
 
 
Fri 28th Jul 
 
Tues 1st Aug 
 
 
Tues 8th Aug 
 
 
 
Tues 15th Aug 
 
 
 
 
Wed 23rd  
August 
 
 
 
Mon 28th August  
- Fri  1st Sept 
 
 
Mon 4th Sept 
 
 
 
 
Thurs 14th Sep 
 
 
 
Fri 22nd Sept 

 
 
 
 
 
¶ Schools Tree Day 
 
¶ Preps  

Fire Education 
 
¶ Preps  

Police Detective 
 
 
¶ 1/2 Werribee Open 

Range Zoo  
Excursion 

 
 
¶ Fatherôs Day Stall 
 
 
 
 
¶ 5/6 Canberra Camp 
 
 
 
¶ Preps  

Responsible Pet 
Ownership  
Representative 

 
¶ School Concert 
          6.30 - 7pm start 
 
 
¶ Last day of Term 3 
         Early Dismissal  
         2.30pm 

 
 
TERM 4 
 
Mon 9th Oct 
 
Mon 6th Nov  
 
 
Thurs 9th Nov 
 
 
Mon 11th Dec 
 
 
Wed 15th Nov 
 
 
 
Wed 22nd Nov 
 
 
 
Wed 29th Nov 
 
 
 
Fri 22nd Dec 
 

 
 
 
 
¶ Term 4 Starts 
 
¶ Curriculum Day 
          Student Free Day 
 
¶ Prep Information  

Session 6pm - 7pm 
 
¶ Christmas Raffle 

Drawn 
 
¶ Prep Orientation  

session 1  
          9.30am - 11am 
 
¶ Prep Orientation  

session 2 
          9.30am - 11am 
 
¶ Prep Orientation 
         Session 3 
         9.30am - 11am 
 
¶ Last day of Term 4 
         Early dismissal 
         1.30pm 



 

PRA -  Teona Z  
For doing homework from the Fire Fighter visitors 

and creating a safe meeting place.  

 

PRB -  Hannah H  
For doing your homework about a safe meeting 

place. I love your drawing.  

 

1/2 A -  Peter M  
For using all his reading strategies during guided 

reading.  

 

1/2 B -  Olivia L  
 

For asking fantastic questions about non - fiction 

texts!  

 

1/2 C -  Osanne L  
For always working co -operatively with others. 

You are a great role model Osanne!!  

 

1/2 D -  Christian S  
For sharing some great ideas and explaining your 

thinking when working with fractions.  

 

3/4 A -  Maria F  

 

For settling into the Monmia community and  

having a wonderful start.  

 

3/4 B -  Melwin L  
 

For writing an excellent writing summary in our 

reading session using 2 column notes.  

 

3/4 C -  Aamika M  
 

For her wonderful EFFORT taking notes about  

dinosaurs. Iõm impressed! 

 

3/4 D -  Kyo N  
 

For his overall mathematical knowledge. Keep up 

the great effort Kyo.  

 

5/6 A -  Amanyuel A  
 

For making a positive start at Monmia Primary.  

 

5/6 B -  Anastasia T  
 

For continued effort in the completion of  

homework and daily reading.  

 

5/6 C -  Nicolas T  

For putting in an amazing and creative effort into 

his presentation on Ned Kelly - well done!!  

 

5/6 D - Keeley C  

For completing an engaging and interesting 

presentation on the First Fleet. Well done Keeley 

and keep up the great work.  

Physical Education - Christian M  For trying your best during Physical Education 

classes. Keep up the good work, Christian.  



 

 
 
 
 
EVERY DAY COUNTS: Missing school puts your 
child behind!  
 Going to school every day is the single most important part of your 
childôs education. Students learn new things at school every day. 
 Missing school puts your child behind. Regular school attendance 
will mean that your child has a better chance in life. Your child will 
achieve better when they go to school all day, every school day. When 
regular attendance patterns are established your child learns better, 
makes friends, is happier and has a brighter future. 

 
 
 
 

 
  Lucy Vorpasso  !ǎǎƛǎǘŀƴǘ Principal: Student Engagement and Wellbeing 

 

  
 

 ATTENDANCE & PUNCTUALITY   



 
Sports: Basketball, Volleyball, Handball, Softball and 
Kanga Cricket 
 
 
 
 
Friday 28 July BYE 
 
Friday 4 August v Cana Catholic Primary 
School (away game) 
 
Friday 11 August v Mackellar Primary School 
(away game) 
 
Friday 18 August v Overnewton Keilor Campus (away 
game) 
 
Friday 25 August v Sydenham Hillside Primary School 
Sydenham Campus (home game) 
 
Friday 1 September BYE 
 
Friday 8 September FINALS 

 

 



{ŎƘƻƻƭ /ƻƴŎŜǊǘ 
!ǎ ǇŀǊŜƴǘǎ ŀǊŜ ŀǿŀǊŜ ǘƘŜ aƻƴƳƛŀ {ŎƘƻƻƭ ŎƻƴŎŜǊǘ ƛǎ ŘǳŜ ǘƻ ǘŀƪŜ ǇƭŀŎŜ 
ƭŀǘŜǊ ǘƘƛǎ ǘŜǊƳΦ ¢ƘŜ CŀƳƛƭȅ ϧ CǊƛŜƴŘǎ /ƻƳƳƛǧŜŜ ƛǎ ƛƴ ŎƘŀǊƎŜ ƻŦ ƻǊƎŀƴπ
ƛǎƛƴƎ ǘƘŜ ǊŀƉŜ ƻƴ ǘƘŜ ƴƛƎƘǘΦ ²Ŝ ŀǊŜ ŎǳǊǊŜƴǘƭȅ ƎŀǘƘŜǊƛƴƎ Řƻƴŀǝƻƴǎ ŦƻǊ 
ǘƘŜ ǊŀƉŜ ǘƘŀǘ ƛǎ ŘǳŜ ǘƻ ōŜ ŘǊŀǿƴ ƻƴ ǘƘŜ ƴƛƎƘǘ ²Ŝ ŀǊŜ ŀǎƪƛƴƎ ǘƘŜ 
aƻƴƳƛŀ ŎƻƳƳǳƴƛǘȅ ǿƘƻ ƻǿƴ ƻǊ ƪƴƻǿ ƻŦ ŀƴȅƻƴŜ ǿƘƻ ƻǿƴ ŀ ǎƳŀƭƭ 

ǇǊƛǾŀǘŜ ōǳǎƛƴŜǎǎ ǘƻ ƻũŜǊ ŀƴȅ  
Řƻƴŀǝƻƴ ƛƴ ǘƘŜ ŦƻǊƳ ƻŦ ǾƻǳŎƘŜǊǎ ƻǊ ƎƻƻŘǎ ŀƴŘ ǎŜǊǾƛŎŜǎ ǘƻǿŀǊŘǎ ƻǳǊ 

ǊŀƉŜ ǇǊƛȊŜǎΦ ¢ƘŜǎŜ ǾƻǳŎƘŜǊǎ ŀƴŘ ƎƻƻŘǎ Ŏŀƴ ōŜ ƻŦ ŀƴȅ  
ǾŀƭǳŜ ς ǘƘŜǊŜ ƛǎ ƴƻ Řƻƴŀǝлƻƴ ǘƘŀǘ ƛǎ ǘƻƻ ōƛƎ ƻǊ ǘƻƻ ǎƳŀƭƭΦ tƭŜŀǎŜ ŎƻƳŜ 
ŦƻǊǿŀǊŘ ǿƛǘƘ ȅƻǳǊ Řƻƴŀǝƻƴ ŀǘ ƻǳǊ ƻŶŎŜ ǘƻ ŜƛǘƘŜǊ bƻǊƳŀ ƻǊ wƻǎ ƻǊ 
ŎƻƴǘŀŎǘ YƛǊǎǘȅ /ǳǊǿƻƻŘ ƻǳǊ tǊŜǎƛŘŜƴǘ ƻǊ 5ƻǊŀ .ŀƴƛǎ ƻǳǊ tŀǊŜƴǘ [ƛŀƛǎƻƴ 
ƻƴ ǘƘŜ ŀōƻǾŜ ƴǳƳōŜǊǎ ƛŦ ȅƻǳ ƘŀǾŜ ŀƴȅ ǉǳŜǎǝƻƴǎ ƛƴ ǊŜƭŀǝƻƴ ǘƻ ȅƻǳǊ 

ŘƻƴŀǝƻƴǎΦ  

/ƻƳƛƴƎ ¦ǇΧΧΦΦ 
/ƻƳƛƴƎ ǳǇ ǿŜ ƘŀǾŜ ƻǳǊ CŀǘƘŜǊΩǎ 5ŀȅ {ǘŀƭƭ ƻƴ ²ŜŘƴŜǎŘŀȅ ноǊŘ !ǳƎǳǎǘΦ 

{ǘŀȅ ǘǳƴŜŘ ŦƻǊ ƳƻǊŜ ŘŜǘŀƛƭǎΦ  

Wƻƛƴ hǳǊ ¢ŜŀƳ 
LŦ ȅƻǳ ŀǊŜ ƛƴǘŜǊŜǎǘŜŘ ƛƴ ƧƻƛƴƛƴƎ ƻǳǊ CŀƳƛƭȅ ϧ CǊƛŜƴŘǎ /ƻƳƳƛǧŜŜΣ 
ǇƭŜŀǎŜ ŦŜŜƭ ŦǊŜŜ Ƨƻƛƴ ǳǎ ŀǘ ƻǳǊ ƴŜȄǘ ƳŜŜǝƴƎ ƻƴ CǊƛŘŀȅ ммǘƘ 

 !ǳƎǳǎǘ ŀǘ фŀƳ ƛƴ ǘƘŜ /ƻƳƳǳƴƛǘȅ wƻƻƳΦ LŦ ȅƻǳ ǿƻǳƭŘ ŀƭǎƻ ƭƛƪŜ ǘƻ ōŜπ
ŎƻƳŜ ŀ ƳŜƳōŜǊΣ ǇƭŜŀǎŜ ǎŜŜ bƻǊƳŀ ŀǘ ǘƘŜ ŦǊƻƴǘ ƻŶŎŜ ŦƻǊ ŀ ƳŜƳōŜǊπ
ǎƘƛǇ ŦƻǊƳ ŀƴŘ ȅƻǳ ǿƛƭƭ ŀǳǘƻƳŀǝŎŀƭƭȅ Ǝƻ ƻƴ ƻǳǊ ŜƳŀƛƭ ƭƛǎǘ ǘƻ ǊŜŎŜƛǾŜ ŀƭƭ 

FAMILY & 

FRIENDS 

NEWSLETTER
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NEXT MEETING: 
Friday 11th August  
At 9.00am 

In the Community Room 

President 
Kirsty Curwood 
Vice President 
Sharon DiBella 
Treasurer 
Kelli Claxton 
Secretary 

Diana Masalkovski 
Parent Liaison 
Dora Banis 

dorabanis@hotmail.com 


